
 
 

UPMINSTER, ROMFORD, RAINHAM 

 & HORNCHURCH CEMETERIES 

CHRISTMAS TRIBUTES 
 

We know Christmas is a special time when families want 
to bring extra tributes and Christmas wreaths. 
 
Therefore we invite you to bring your extra Christmas 
items from 2 December 2024.  Over Christmas, we will 
not be enforcing the rule which limits you to placing 
tributes within the 18” garden space in front of the 
headstone. 
 
However, if we need access for a burial, we may need 
to move items next to the headstone.  For safety 
reasons, please do not bring breakable items such as 
glass, china or lanterns.  We will continue to remove 
these. 
 
From the 27 January 2025, we will start to remove 
anything on the lawns which is outside the 18” garden 
space. We will also remove any Christmas wreaths, 
flowers or decorations within the 18” space. 
 
Please make certain any non-Christmas items you wish 
to remain throughout the year are placed within the 18” 
space in front of the headstone. 
 

If you wish to keep any items you will need to 
remove them before 27 January 2025.   


